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GENERAL MEETING – TUESDAY 21 FEBRUARY 2023 AT 10.00 AM  
 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT – JANUARY 2023 
I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and new year.  For me, Christmas is always a 
time to share with family and close friends and that’s exactly what Karon and I did again 
this year.  After months of wet weather that saw Sydney break its annual rainfall 
record, it was a welcome relief to finally get some typically warm days around 
Christmas.   
 
2022 proved to be yet another difficult year for many with the continuing threat of 
Covid, prolonged wet weather and associated flooding and a challenging financial 
outlook for many.  Let’s hope that 2023 is a much more settled and less turbulent year.  
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with our Treasurer, Anne Lockwood, who is currently in 
hospital after suffering a stroke just before Christmas.  Anne is very determined and her 
recovery is going well.  We wish her a speedy recovery. 
 
A reminder that all committee positions with the exception of the President will be 
declared vacant at the March Annual General Meeting and a new committee is to be 
elected.  Nominations are now open for positions on the 2023 committee.  There are 
also a number of convenor and co-ordinator roles that need to be filled and I urge 
everyone to give consideration to taking up one of these roles.  
 
Enjoy the start of 2023.  I look forward to seeing everyone at our next General Meeting 
on Tuesday 21 February. 
 
 

ALDO CANTORI, PRESIDENT 
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WELFARE 
It is important as Members of Probus that we care for the welfare of one another.  If 
anyone knows about an Illness or bereavement affecting any of our Members, would 
they please contact the Welfare Officer. 
  
All information given to the Welfare Officer will be kept confidential. 
  
We do have some members who have significant health issues and have been 
hospitalised or are receiving ongoing treatment.  We are thinking of these members 
and send them our best wishes and hope to have them back with us soon.  
  
If you know of any member who would like a Cheerio please contact Anne Gover, by 
phone or email.  
  

ATTENDANCE 
Please advise our Membership Officer, Glenys Pye, by phone or email if you are unable 
to attend any particular General Meeting.  

 
An apology DOES NOT reduce the number of meetings required to achieve a 50% 
attendance record. 

 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE – The Committee meets the first Tuesday of the 

month for approvals of all Leave of Absence. Leave of Absence to be 
received in writing by email or post by the first Tuesday of the month. 
 
Please advise our Secretary, Bev Rooney, by email if you require LEAVE OF ABSENCE for 
one or more General Monthly Meetings. 
 

ALL CORRESPONDENCE SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO:  
THE SECRETARY, P.O. BOX 193, CASTLE HILL 1765 

 

 

GUEST PRESENTERS 
FEBRUARY 2023 - The February presenters are Stephanie Sok and Jacinta Sillince, 
representatives from the RSPCA.  They will provide our Club with an Education on 
workings of the RSPCA.  Stephanie and Jacinta will be accompanied by a number of 
RSPCA volunteers.  No animals at this stage. 
  
MARCH 2023 – The March presenter is Alan Stennett, a volunteer from the Power 
House Museums to present a talk on Social history of some items.  The Power House 
Museums includes Museums in Sydney, Castle Hill (extensions taking place) and 
another to be Built in Parramatta.  Alan will give an update on the Museum’s progress. 
Alan is a member of Oatlands Probus Club. 
  
APRIL 2023 – A Special Anzac Day presentation with Chris Bennett. 
 

NON COMMITTEE: 
 
REFRESHMENTS OFFICER 
Maryann and Richard Vella  
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  
Annette Watson 
 
WEBSITE EDITOR   
Alan Watson 

 
PHOTOGRAPHER AND 
HISTORIAN  
Ron Canfield 

 
WELFARE OFFICER 

Anne Gover 

 

POSITIONS VACANT 
Applications are required for 
the following positions. 
 
If you’re interested in taking 
on one of these positions, 
please contact Aldo Cantori  

 
VICE PRESIDENT 
THEATRE GROUP 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER 
GARDENING CLUB 

TENNIS GROUP 
HERITAGE AND HISTORY 

GROUP 
$2.50 CLUB  

 
REFRESHMENT OFFICERS 

 
 

mailto:bev_rooney@hotmail.com


3 
 

 
USEFUL LINKS 
PROBUS SOUTH PACIFIC – ACTIVE RETIREES MAGAZINE 

https://probussouthpacific.org/pages/magazines_active_retirees_current_issue  

MYGOV - https://my.gov.au/mygov/content/html/about.html  

MYAGED CARE - https://www.myagedcare.gov.au/  
SERVICE NSW - https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/ 
SCAMWATCH - https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/news-alerts/scams-awareness-week-2022 
 
 

 
QUOTES 
 
If you don’t take the time to do it right, you’ll find the time to do it twice. 
 
Do not regret growing old, it’s a privilege denied to many. 
 
When you talk, you are only repeating what you already now.  But if you listen, you may learn 
something new.  Dalai Lama  

  

https://probussouthpacific.org/pages/magazines_active_retirees_current_issue
https://my.gov.au/mygov/content/html/about.html
https://www.myagedcare.gov.au/
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/news-alerts/scams-awareness-week-2022
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FOR YOUR DIARY 
1.   The table below is a 3-month look ahead  
2.   Refer to relevant section of newsletter for details of each event 
 

DATE EVENT CONTACT 
JANUARY 2023 NO JANUARY GENERAL MEETING 

10 January 2023 Breakfast in the Park – $5 
8.30 am 

John Michell 

31 January 2023 Seafood BBQ – $116 
 

Elizabeth Lessells 

17 February 2023 Wine & Cheese at the Wolnizer’s home Julie Savage 

9 February 2023 TLC – Mungerie House - $45 Anne Perry 

21 FEBRUARY 2023 FEBRUARY GENERAL MEETING 

23 February 2023 $2.50 Club Glenys Pye 

21 March 2023 Annual General Meeting 
 
Changeover Lunch - $65 
Springfield House, Dural  

John Michell 

30 March 2023 $2.50 Club and Day Tours  Carrington Hotel 
Katoomba lunch 

Elizabeth Lessells 

26 April to  
27 April 2023 
 

Bathurst Overnight Coach Tour – Cost $430 
Single Supplement $86 

Elizabeth Lessells 

 

*Please make sure you sign on for all events, as this will mean that you are covered by Probus Insurance 
 

 
 
10 JANUARY 2023 – BREAKFAST IN THE PARK – 8.30 AM 
Location  Rouse Hill Regional Park (On the crest of the hill in the shelters.)  

 Go along Windsor Road until you pass The Fiddler   
 Turn left into Rouse Road and then right into Worcester Road.  

Requirements  Wine glass, tablecloth, cutlery, thermos with hot water, tea/coffee, sugar, 
milk, plates and cups.  (OPTIONAL – you may wish to bring a fold up chair and table) 

 

 
REGISTRATION NOW CLOSED 
Further information please contact John Michell by phone or email. 
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CHANGEOVER LUNCH  
TUESDAY, 21 MARCH, 2023 

The lunch will be held after the AGM at 12.30 pm 
SPRINGFIELD HOUSE, 245 NEW LINE RD, DURAL COST:  $65 per person 
Please register through FLOKTU and pay through the Club’s bank account 

 

Final Payment by 7 March 2023 
 

Further information please contact John Michell by phone or email. 
 
 

TLC - The Lunch Club 
Our February lunch will be held at MUNGERIE HOUSE (THE LOCAL SHED) 

16 Bellcast Road Rouse Hill 
On 9 February 2023 at 12pm   Cost is $45pp with BYO (wine only), no corkage 

We will be served The Cocktail Menu starting with an Antipasto Platter to share. 
Registration must be by Floktu  

please pay by direct debit to the Club’s bank account to secure your seat 
Please ensure you include code TLC, Mungerie and your Surname on the deposit.   

 
Final date for payment 3 February 2023 

Further information contact Anne Perry, coordinator by phone or email 
 

 
CLUB PHOTOS  
As a follow up from Elizabeth's help with photos from the La Perouse, Bare Island excursion, if members wish 
to include any photos that they have taken over the years of their membership while participating in any club 
activities, can they please forward them to Ron Canfield so he can process them and put them in the historical 
archives of the club as permanent reminders as the years roll on. 
 
The photos can be on USB or actual prints, which Ron can then scan to digitise them before returning to the 
original owners.  Ron will need to know the details of the events which will need locations, dates, and any 
other information you want to be included.  Once again, all property will be returned to members. 
Thanks for your participation. 
 
Ron Canfield (Photographer Historian) by phone or email. 
 

DEFIBRILLATOR  
The club’s defibrillator is available for major outings and events.  Convenors and coordinators can 
book the defibrillator by contacting Bev Rooney bev_rooney@hotmail.com with details of the event, 
dates, duration etc.  YouTube demonstration on the use of our defibrillator: 
https://youtu.be/xouPVQgqrSk 
 

https://youtu.be/xouPVQgqrSk
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ACTIVITY GROUPS – These groups are established for your enjoyment. It’s a great way to meet new 

people and make new friends.  Our Convenors are always very willing and happy to welcome new members. 
These dates are correct at time of printing.   
 

GROUP MAIN CONTACT UPCOMING 
  DATES 

250 CLUB 
($2.50 OPAL CARD) 

Glenys Pye 23 FEBRUARY 2023 

BOOK EXCHANGE 
 

Viv Wilson EVERY GENERAL 
MEETING 

BOOK CLUB Karin Regel 
 

30 JANUARY 

BOWLS GROUP Robert Cochrane 27 JANUARY AND  
10 FEBRUARY 2023 

CABIN & CARAVAN CLUB Sue Donnolley TBA 

CRAFT GROUP Carole Rock 2 FEBRUARY 2023 

FISHING GROUP Brian Simpson 14 FEBRUARY 2023 

FOOTY TIPPING COMPETITION Neil Gover MARCH 2023 

GARDENING  CLUB TEMPORARY 
POSITION VACANT 

 

GOLF GROUP Nigel Nield 9 JANUARY 2023 

HERITAGE AND HISTORY GROUP John Wilkes 8 FEBRUARY 2023 

LADIES COFFEE & CHAT GROUP Anne Gover 27 JANUARY 2023 

MEN’S CHAT GROUP John Lucas 1 FEBRUARY 2023 

MOVIES Ellen Heyes 
Sue Donnolley 

14 FEBRUARY 2023 

ONLINE TRIVIA QUIZ Helen Stafford-Osborne 9 JANUARY 2023 

SAPPS DINING John Michell TBA 

TAI CHI John Lucas MONDAY 8 WEEKS FROM 6 FEBRUARY 

TENNIS GROUP TEMPORARY 
POSITION VACANT 

EVERY WEDNESDAY NIGHT 

THE LUNCH CLUB (TLC) Anne Perry 9 FEBRUARY 2023 

WALKING GROUP Viv Wilson 24 FEBRUARY 2023 

WINE & CHEESE 
 
 
 
 
 

Julie Savage 17 FEBRUARY 2023 
 
 
 
 



7 
 

$2.50 CLUB (OPAL CARD) – THURSDAY 23 FEBRUARY 2023  
There will be no outings for December and January.  
Contact - Glenys Pye – Phone or email   
 

BOOK CLUB  
There was no meeting in December. 
 
The next book club meeting is on 30 January at Karin Regel’s home at 2 pm.  The book for the 
month will be “Lessons in Chemistry” by Bonnie Garmus. 

  

The Book Club meets on the last Monday of the month at 2.00 to 3.30 pm.  We are a small (but getting a bit 
bigger) friendly group and we welcome visitors and potential new members. 
 

Contact Karin Regel – phone or email  

 
BOWLS GROUP – FRIDAYS 27 JANUARY AND 10 FEBRUARY 2023 AT 9.00 AM 
The next lawn bowls will be 27 January and 10 February 2023.  Please have names in by 
9.00 am at Castle Hill Bowling Club.  New bowlers are most welcome and bowls are 
available to try the game first with free lessons and coaching. 
 

Contact Robert Cochrane – Convener – phone or email.  
 

CABIN AND CARAVAN CLUB – 2023 
It's that time again for you to help Sue in planning our next getaway.  Sue has been looking in all 
areas to travel, but with the recent floods in the west or townships that are still recovering from 
fires, it would appear the coast is the best choice for now.  Hopefully, late this year we can visit 
the inland again.  Sue would like expressions of interest for the Sussex Inlet area on the south 
coast for March or May.  We were all happy with the accommodation and fees in Fingal Bay and 

Sue can get a similar deal for this trip, Travel time is about 3 hours.    
 
Please let Sue know if you would like to come and your preferences for the following:  

 cabin or apartment to yourself/yourselves. 

 to share (own bedroom) 

 with whom you would like to share 

 to stay 4 nights Mon-Fri or 7 nights Mon-Mon. 

If you have any suggestions of places to see or things to do, please let me know. 
 
Contact Sue Donnolley - phone or email  

 
CRAFT GROUP – 2 FEBRUARY 2023 
The craft group will meet once a month on the first Thursday at one of our member’s 
home.  For details contact Carole Rock by phone or email. 
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FISHING GROUP – 14 FEBRUARY 2023 
All members and visitors are cordially invited to attend our February activity on Tuesday,  
14 February 2023 for a Lunch at The Mooney Mooney Club.  Commencing at 11.30 am. 
 
Would those wishing to attend please advise Brian Simpson by 10 February so that 

reservations can be made. 
 
Contact Brian Simpson – phone or email  
 

GARDENING CLUB - TEMPORARY CONVENOR - POSITION VACANT 
If you’re interested in taking on this position, please contact Aldo Cantori by phone or email.   
This position can be done by one or two people. 
 
The Kollers are having a leave of absence from the Gardening Club until June 2023. 
 

GOLF GROUP – MONDAY 9 JANUARY 2023 
Looking forward to Golf in 2023 with as many new members willing to give it a go.  Remember 
this is an activity of easy exercise and socialisation.  Games are based on stableford 
handicapping system. 
The December game was cancelled. 

 
The next game will be held on Monday 9 January, if Nigel can get a course and a quorum of players.  
 
Golf Group for 2023 - February Tuesday 14, March Tuesday 14, April Tuesday 11, May Tuesday 9,  
June Monday 19, July Tuesday 11, August Tuesday 8, October Tuesday 10, November Tuesday 14 and 
December Monday 4. 
 
Please contact Nigel Nield by phone or text or email if you are interested in joining the group, and also confirm 
attendance at least 3 days prior and if a cart is required.  Nigel will always send a text to known players one 
week prior to each game.  New players of any level are always welcome.   
 

HERITAGE AND HISTORY GROUP – WEDNESDAY 8 FEBRUARY 2023 
The Heritage and History Group resumes with our next meeting on Wednesday,  
8 February at the Crestwood Community Centre commencing from 1.00 pm so please note 
your diaries.  There will no guest speaker for the meeting taking the opportunity to have a 
Members’ planning and a ‘Show and Tell’ session in respect of their own family history and to cover off the 
change in running the group’s organisation through the appointment of a new Convener and Events  
Co-ordinator.  Anne Lockwood and John Wilkes have given notice of our decisions to stand aside after 5 
years in the respective roles.  
 
Family history can be a . . . new door opener . . . for an activity full of surprising contacts of people you may 
never have known living close by or in other parts of world.  Try it or give John Wilkes a call to talk about 
family history research and exploration. 
 
The meeting will be chaired by John Wilkes as the outgoing Convener, and he encourages all members to 
participate at the meeting with planning future events and activities and consider taking up the batons of 
active leadership and event planning and participation. 
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Anne Lockwood has confirmation of two excursions in 2023 being a guided tour by Judith Dunn OAM to the 
Parramatta Female Factory (convict Women’s Gaol) and a tour of the NSW State Archives at Werrington.  Both 
tours have taken over 3 years to secure due to covid-19 and renovation works at the Female Factory. 
A hearty NEW YEAR best wishes to all Members and I look forward to your company in 2023.  
 
Contact John Wilkes, Convenor – Administration, phone or email   

 
LADIES COFFEE AND CHAT GROUP – FRIDAY 27 JANUARY 2023 – 10.30 AM 
We meet at Baulkham Hills Sports Club, Renown Road, Baulkham Hills on the last Friday of the 
month at 10.30 am.  We enjoy each other’s company over a coffee, tea, or soft drink and 
usually with cake.  This is an excellent opportunity to meet up with friends and make new 
friends, especially if you are a new member to Probus. 
 
If you would like more information please contact Anne Gover by phone or email. 
 

MEN’S CHAT GROUP – WEDNESDAY 1 FEBRUARY 2023 
This year’s program will commence on Wednesday 1 February 2023.  Meet at the Castle Hill Tavern, Victoria 
Avenue, Castle Hill (opposite Bunnings) in the carpark at 10.45 am.  Pool will be played from 11.00 am until 
12.00 pm followed by lunch at own expense (about $15 to $20).  All men are invited and you don’t need any 
experience in pool playing.  The venue for March will be announced in the February newsletter. 
 
Contact John Lucas - phone or email for additional information. 

 
MOVIE GROUP – TUESDAY 14 FEBRUARY 2023 10.30 AM 

The movie group did not meet in December as it clashed with the Probus monthly meeting.   
 
The movie group will reconvene Tuesday, 14 February.  Ellen will email members regarding 
details of the next movie prior to this date. 
 

Please contact Ellen or Sue if you would like to join the movie group.  Please let Ellen know if you no longer 
wish to receive these emails. 
 
The movie group which meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at approximately 10.00 am at Castle Hill Events 
Cinema, please phone or email Ellen Heyes.    
   
Contact Ellen Heyes and Sue Donnolley, Convenors.   

 
ONLINE TRIVIA QUIZ– FRIDAYS 13 AND 27 JANUARY 2023 
Our online quiz is emailed out twice a month on the 2nd and 4th Friday of each month.  If you have 
not received the Quiz by email or if you are a new member and would like to participate, please 
contact Helen Stafford-Osborne by email with your name and email address to be added to the 
list.  Easy instructions are included with the quiz.  Happy Quizzing.   
 
Contact Helen Stafford-Osborne - phone or email.   
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TAI CHI FOR SENIORS – EVERY MONDAY 8 WEEKS FROM 6 FEBRUARY 2023 
Hopefully TAICHI will resume on Monday 6 February 2023 and run until Monday 27 March 
2023.  A new venue is yet to be confirmed but the sessions will be for one hour from  
9.30 am to 10.30 am.  At present the numbers wishing to continue is 13 with another two 
possibles.  Another 2 or 3 people would reduce the cost. No previous experience is 
necessary. 

 
The cost at present for 8 sessions is about $130 (paid in advance) but it may be less.  The venue will be 
confirmed by mid January and all those who have registered will notified by phone, text message or email. 
 
Any queries please contact John Lucas - phone or email i f you would like to join the group or need any 
additional information. 
 

TENNIS GROUP – WEDNESDAY 25 JANUARY 2023 
Wednesday tennis starts up on Wednesday, 25 January.  Wayne Beattie from Oakhill 
Probus, will be in charge until further notice.  Please phone if you have any queries. 
 

THEATRE GROUP – CONVENOR POSITION VACANT 
There are no planned Theatre Group outings as we currently do not have a convenor.  We now need someone 
to take over this Convenor’s position so that future theatre opportunities can be identified and planned. 
If interested, please contact Aldo Cantori by phone or by email.   
 

WALKING GROUP – NO WALKING GROUP FOR JANUARY 
There is no walk scheduled for January.  The first walk for the year will be held on  
24 February.  If all goes well when Viv does the trial walk, we will take the ferry to Watson’s 
Bay, walk the track around South Head and enjoy lunch before catching the ferry back to 
Circular Quay.  Further details in the February newsletter 

 
Contact Viv Wilson by phone or Email.   
 

WINE AND CHEESE – 17 FEBRUARY 2023  
 

OUR HOSTS FOR THE 17 FEBRUARY 2023 EVENING WILL BE:  Peter and Gaye Wolnizer’s home.  
Time: 7pm to 9.30pm.  We will be having a limit of 20 guests for this venue.   
 

Please register through floktu.  Please ensure you have paid your $5 into the Probus Bank Account 
by 20 January 2023.  Please bring your bottle of wine or wines and a glass with you on the night. 
Alternately, you can register with Julie Savage by phone or text or email    
 

PLEASE NOTE:  THIS EVENT WILL NOW RUN EVERY 2ND MONTH 

 
The Next event will be in April and your hosts will be Jules and Chris Savage. 
We are looking for hosts for June, August, October and December.  If anyone is interested in hosting one of 
these months, please let Julie Savage know and thanks in advance.  
 
Contact Julie Savage by phone or text or email.    

  

mailto:johnulucas@gmail.com%20f
mailto:johnulucas@gmail.com%20f
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TOURS AND OUTINGS 

DAY TOURS 
Please note that many of the places we visited in 2022 currently have a requirement that you are double 
vaccinated for their bus tours.  On Course currently require that you are double vaccinated.  This may 
change in the near future in light of Government Policies. 
 

31 JANUARY 2023 – SYDNEY FISH MARKETS, BAHAI TEMPLE AND WEST HEAD  
SEAFOOD DINNER TWILIGHT TOUR 

Date:  Tuesday 31 January 2023  Cost:  $116  
Time:  Assemble at 12.15pm at Fred Caterson Reserve.  We leave at 12.30 pm.  Bus returns approximately 
8.30 pm.  Turn into Caterson Drive from Gilbert Road.  Turn right at the next intersection and follow the road 
to the huge car park at the top of the hill. 
 
Departing after lunch, our afternoon begins with a rambling drive to the Sydney Fish Markets on Blackwattle 
Bay.  Our focus today is showcasing some of our beautiful waterways featuring bays and coves around Sydney 
Harbour.  We will collect lots of fresh seafood for our twilight BBQ (including oysters, prawns, fish and smoked 
salmon) and there will be the opportunity to buy seafood to take home – eskies and ice will be provided for 
individual purchases. 
 
We will visit the Baha’i Temple at Ingleside where we will enjoy afternoon tea and a guided tour of the temple, 
a video presentation and discussion time in the Information Centre and time to explore the gardens. 
 
We will then enter Ku-ring-gai National Park via McCarrs Creek and travel out to Commodore Heights.  This 
section of the park was included in 1951 and offers truly spectacular views over Broken Bay.  While our 
sumptuous dinner is being prepared at the picnic area (a short distance inland), there will be time for a short 
walk to take in some of the most picturesque scenery imaginable over Pittwater and across to Palm Beach and 
Barrenjoey Headland and over the Hawkesbury River and across to the Central Coast, or just relax in the 
tranquillity! 
 
Cost per person is $116.00 including afternoon tea, Park entry, Seafood BBQ dinner with dessert and red or 
white wine or orange juice. (Please note alternatives can be pre-arranged for those who don’t like seafood – 
PLEASE CALL Elizabeth TO ADVISE IN ADVANCE). Departs 12.30 pm and returns approximately 8.30 pm. 

(Please note alternatives MUST be arranged in advance for those that don’t like seafood). 
 
Please register using the floktu.  Make payments by DIRECT CREDIT to the Club’s bank account (Please put 
your family name and Seafood BBQ as the reference.)   
Deadline: Tuesday 17 January 2023 
 

Any queries please contact – Elizabeth Lessells - phone or email  
 

30 MARCH 2023 – CARRINGTON HOTEL KATOOMBA 
The $2.50 Club and the Day Tours have combined to organise a trip to the Carrington Hotel in Katoomba for 
lunch.  This trip is planned previously but had to be cancelled due to circumstances beyond our control.  
Please put Thursday 30 March in your diary.  Details to be advised in the February Newsletter. 
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26 APRIL TO 27 APRIL 2023 – BATHURST OVERNIGHT COACH TOUR 
We have been invited to combine with Castle Hill Probus Club for a trip to Bathurst on the dates specified 
below.  The bus they have booked seats 55 and they currently have 28.  In line with how this Probus Club 
operates a $50 deposit will be required by 22 February.   
 
Please register through FLOKTU.  Make payments by DIRECT CREDIT to the Club’s bank account. 
 (Please put your family name and Bathurst as the reference.)  
 
Elizabeth Lessells will forward our information to their organiser Chris at Castle Hill Probus Club.   
Further details to be advised. 

 

BATHURST OVERNIGHT COACH TOUR 
Wednesday 26 April to Thursday 27 April 2023 

 

   
 

DAY #1 We arrive late morning at Abercrombie House in Bathurst, one of the finest historic mansions in Australia. Following our 

guided tour, we will have lunch before visiting the National Motor Racing Museum, celebrating the rich history of Australian 

Motor Sport. The museum & collection covers all facets of Motor Sport from the 1920’s to the present day. A must on any 

Bathurst tour, is a drive around Mt Panorama Racing Circuit before arriving at Rydges Mount Panorama for the night. 

DAY #2 After breakfast at the hotel, we travel to Sofala - Australia’s oldest surviving gold town, where we will have a guided tour 

and morning tea at the Rustic Café before continuing on to Hill End to meet our local guide for a tour of the village. After having 

lunch at History Hill during our tour of this historical area, we will head home. 

Contact – Elizabeth Lessells - phone or email   
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WEEK AWAY TOURS 
Please note that On Course have advised that their policy for all trips is DOUBLE VACCINATION.  
PLEASE BRING ALONG YOUR VACCINE CERTIFICATE TO EVERY TRIP. 
 

ADELAIDE AND PENINSULAS - 24 SEPTEMBER 2023 TO 1 OCTOBER 2023 
Adelaide and Peninsulars Trip 8 day Fly/Drive /Fly 24 September to I October 2023. 
Cost $3395 and Single Supplement $640.  So far 14 names. 
This is an exclusive trip reduced in price provided we can come up with the numbers. 
 
On Course still to provide Adelaide hotels.  More information in early January. 
Deposit payment timing still not decided. 
 
Contact Colin Yates - phone or email   
 

INTERNATIONAL TOURS 

Rodica has recently taken on this role and is looking at a number of travel options for 2023.  Look out for 
details in future newsletters. 
 
Contact - Rodica Benton - phone or Email  
 

 
 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING - TUESDAY 21 FEBRUARY 2023 
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PROBUS SOUTH PACIFIC LIMITED 
               ACTIVE RETIREESTM – Friendship, Fellowship and Fun 

  
 

 
 

NOMINATION FORM FOR THE ELECTION OF  

OFFICE BEARERS 
 
 
 

Probus Club Name:    Combined Probus Club Castle Hill 
 

 

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS 

 
Position ........................................................................................................................  

Name of Nominee (print name) ...........................................................................  

 
Signature of Nominee ...................................................................................................  

Proposed by (print name) ....................................................................................  

 
Signature ......................................................................................................................  

Seconded by (print name) ...................................................................................  

 
Signature ......................................................................................................................  

 
COMPLETED FORMS TO BE RECEIVED BY THE SECRETARY BY: 

 
Close of General Meeting Tuesday, 21 February, 2023 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  


